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 North Beach church of Christ, Ft Worth, TX. U.S.A. HAPPY 
NEW YEAR 2020 FOR ALL MY BROTHERS. 

 We have reached the end of one year and the 

beginning of another, and we are very grateful to 

our God for preserving us in faith and in this life. 

It is our desire that this NEW YEAR be full of joy 

and blessings God. 

We continue to pray for Venezuela so that with God's 

help we can get out of this difficult situation. 

THANKS TO GOD. Infinite gratitude we have with our 

HEAVENLY FATHER for giving us strength as his 

people, in a difficult year, but we always saw his 

help in our faith. 
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At the last worship meeting of 2019, we share in our 

personal farewell greeting the joy of being children 

of God, and the desire to continue serving and 

worshiping the Lord. 

Already in this 2020 we are ready to continue doing 

work in the kingdom. 

DESIDERÁTUM. If the Lord allows me, a subject that I 

wish to propose and promote and share this year in 

the churches of Venezuela that invite me to preach, 

is the importance of faithful men rising up in the 

churches, biblically qualified to be elders ( 

bishops-pastors) and deacons, to meet this need in 

local churches. There are congregations in the 

country that are 30 and 40 years old, and work so 

far with good evangelists and brothers who 

collaborate, thank God. But the lack of service of 

these brothers is still valid. 

HAPPY NEW YEAR. Happy 2020, may our God prosper you 

in everything with your family, especially in the 

spiritual and eternal. 

GRATITUDE. My deep gratitude beloved brothers, your 

prayers, communication and participation with me in 

this effort during the year that ended. By 2020, if 

God gives us life, we will continue to work 

together. 

 

So far this newsletter. If God allows it, it will be 

until the next edition, in the meantime, the Lord 

will continue to bless us richly. Goodbye. 

 

In the love of Christ, 

Antonio and family.  

 


